
Suspect steals plane at gunpoint at Compton/Woodley Airport, is 
arrested by LASD deputies as he attempts to fly away 

 
Deputies from Compton Sheriff’s Station received a call on Friday, April 20, 2012, 
at 7:55 AM that a man with a gun was trying to steal an airplane at the 
Compton/Woodley Airport, in the city of Compton.  
 
When deputies arrived they learned that a former airport flight student was trying 
to steal an airplane at gunpoint.  
 
The suspect, a 25 year old man from the city of Bellflower, allegedly entered the 
airport office and removed keys for airplanes.  
 
When the employees confronted the suspect he brandished a handgun and left 
the office with the keys. He went to the tarmac and entered a Cessna 152 (2 
seat, single engine prop) airplane and started the engine.  
 
As Los Angeles County Sheriff's deputies arrived, the suspect was revving the 
engine attempting to fly away in the stolen plane. Since the back part of the plane 
was still secured to the tarmac, he could not take off. The airplane was lurching 
and bucking against the chain which was holding it in place.  
 
Numerous deputies with guns drawn began yelling for the suspect to turn off the 
plane’s engine. Finally, the suspect pulled off his headset, turned off the engine, 
put his hands in the air, exited the airplane and was taken into custody by 
sheriff's deputies.  
 
The Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department and the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation are jointly investigating this crime. The suspect was booked by FBI 
agents for suspicion of aircraft piracy and taken to the Federal Metropolitan 
Detention Center. 
 
Partner to prevent or report crime by contacting your local sheriff’s station. Or, if 
you wish to remain anonymous, call “LA Crime Stoppers” by dialing 800-222-
TIPS (8477), texting the letters TIPLA plus your tip to CRIMES (274637), or using 
the website http://lacrimestoppers.org 
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